MINUTES OF THE

INSURANCE INSTITUTE OF BOLTON

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

TUESDAY 26 MARCH 2019 

HELD AT THE OFFICES OF AXA INSURANCE

PARKLANDS, REEBOK, HORWICH

The meeting commenced at 5.31pm at AXA Insurance and there were 16 members present and the President, Paul Taylor was in the Chair.

1. Notice convening the AGM
By order of the Council, the Annual General Meeting of the Insurance Institute of Bolton is to be held at the offices of Axa Insurance PLC, Parklands, Middlebrook, Horwich, Bolton, at 5.30pm on Tuesday 26th March 2019
A letter to this effect was sent to all members on 19/02/19, in accordance with the terms of the Constitution by email and post accordingly.

2. Apologies

Apologies had been received from 
Shane Bennett; Greg Laker; Danielle Higginson; Kayleigh Penwill and Steve Buckley 
3. Minutes
The Minutes of the 2018 AGM had been circulated.  
The minutes were proposed to be accepted as a true record by Ian German and seconded by Dave Williams.
4. Council Reports
The Annual Report of the Insurance Institute of Bolton had been circulated to all members and was taken as accurate. 
Proposed by Holly Page and seconded by Philip Roath
5. Treasurer’s Statement of Accounts
David Winterbottom read out a circulated a copy of the Statement of Accounts. 
These had been audited by Anthony Gray & Company on 31st December 2018.  These showed a surplus of £25,711.26 income over expenditure. 
The Bolton Insurance Institute is still financially sound with monies invested in 3 accounts as can be seen.

Proposed by Greg Bannister and seconded by Martin Ashfield, the members present at the meeting accepted the accounts unanimously.

It was unanimously agreed by all members present that a cheque in the sum of £2,600 would be sent to The Insurance Charities after clarification by Bob Davie how the figure has been arrived at.
6. Election of Governing Body and Auditors
a) President, Deputy President and Vice Presidents
The nominations were as follows:-

For President

-
Kayleigh Penwill 

For Deputy President
-
Andrew Dakin
On a vote proposed by Mike Haworth and seconded by Holly Page, the members present at the meeting accepted the nominations.
The nominations for Vice-Presidents, in addition to Mike Haworth and Ian German as honorary Vice-Presidents were:-

· Paul Taylor
· Martin Ashfield

· Joanne Kirkby

· Bob Davie

· Julie Watson
On a vote proposed by Paul Cooper and seconded by Andrew Dakin
b) Secretary and Treasurer
The nominations were as follows:-

For Secretary

-
Julie Watson
For Treasurer

-
David Winterbottom
For Assistant Treasurer     -          Bob Davie 
On a vote proposed by Ian German and seconded by Andrew Dakin
c) Council Members
For the remaining positions on Council, the nominations were 
David Williams; Steve Buckley; Philip Derbyshire; Libby Vincent; Philip Roath; Holly Page; Danielle Higginson; Greg Laker; Paul Cooper; Greg Bannister and Rachel Hudson
On a vote proposed by Ian German and seconded by Mike Haworth, the members present at the meeting accepted them unanimously.

d) Auditors

On a vote proposed by David Winterbottom and seconded by Bob Davie the members present at the meeting accepted the nomination of Antony Gray & Co for 2019-2020 unanimously.  Bob Davie did add the fees may go up next year due to the different format having to be submitted.  

PRESIDENT REMARKS
The President commented as follows though a lot is reiterated in his annual report - 

Having been given the challenge by both Joanne Kirkby and Martin Ashfield to join Council, it has given the President both immense pride and pleasure to represent the Bolton Insurance Institute during 2018-19 in a Presidency role.  The President has been privileged and proud of the market we work in and more personally what we at Bolton Insurance Institute have been able to provide to our members through our various committees.  Though enjoyed the role the President has found it quite tough at times where he has felt he has not been able to give as much as what he has wanted too.

The President’s theme for the year was “Modern and Relevant”, a timely theme for our own Institute in Bolton at a time of much change in the industry and supporting the millennial generation to make their mark on insurance in today’s world.

The President is pleased with the progress of our various sub-committees and feels that we have certainly achieved our objectives in each area and remain an active, accessible and welcoming institute for our local membership. Social media progress has not been as much as we wanted but on the plus side a lot more people are interacting via twitter etc.

The President advised it is pleasing to see that Bolton Insurance Institute is leading the way on the regional agenda and embracing the challenges of facing up to the need to work more cohesively with our neighbouring Institutes at the same time as protecting our own Institute identity. 
The President feels Kayleigh has got the passion to lead and has already started to drive new energy and initiatives into our programme for 2019/20.

7. Presentation of W.L. Bowen and Past President’s Trophy
The President confirmed the naming of the individuals who will receive our two annual awards, being:-
The Past Presidents’ Trophy for contributing to the charities, sports and social activities
This person has not only assisted with the charities committee since joining Council but supports a variety of other sub-committees, the trophy goes to Joanne Kirkby.
The W. L. Bowen Trophy for significantly assisting the president during his presidential year
This person though handing over their job role to support the succession planning has continued to provide brilliant support to our Council in ensuring effective management of our finances, the trophy goes to Bob Davie.
The President confirmed he is extremely proud of his tenure as President of the Bolton Insurance Institute and wants to wish Kayleigh Penwill all the very best as she steps into the Presidency role, and confident she will do a great job for us all.  
The President will hand over the Ceremonial Medallion of Office to Kayleigh Penwill at the first council meeting on 25th April, 2019.

Julie Watson handed Paul his Past President’s badge for a job well done.
In the absence of Kayleigh Penwill, Julie Watson advised Kayleigh is honoured to be elected as President in these exciting and changing times.  Kayleigh is fully committed and supportive of the work that we will deliver in her upcoming Presidency year and looking forward to working alongside all council members especially our new council members.

8. Any Other Business
The date of the first Council meeting was set as 25th APRIL 2019 at 8.30am – IN WINTERHILL ROOM and the Venue is AXA Insurance, Parklands, Middlebrook, Bolton.  
In closing the meeting, everyone present was invited for a drink in a local hostelry. 
Meeting closed at 6.10pm
Future dates for the diary are -
4th July – Winterhill room

12th Sept – Winterhill room
12th Dec – location to be confirmed
13th February 2020 – Winterhill Room

19th March 2020 – AGM 

PAGE  
5

